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**********************************************

President’s Message by Tom Lasater
**********************************************

New Board Members Needed!!!  Three positions are open and need to be filled by vote of the membership at the annual meeting.  Pat Leigh, Kris McMullen, and Mary Kiesau have all done an excellent job serving our community as board members.  Their terms expire this year and they have all elected not to run for re-election.  It would be wonderful to have numerous candidates, and from every neighborhood within the community.  Is your area represented?  Even if you have served or run in the past, are you interested in serving or running again?  If you would like additional information feel free to contact any of the board members.  Please let me know soon so you can be included on the ballot.  


Recycling has been very well used and is now included as part of our garbage service.  Last year it was started on a trial basis from membership approval.  The trial allowed Methow Recycling Round-up to measure what level of service is needed and they gave the board a proposal for continued service which was approved at our last board meeting.

Board actions are documented in the meeting minutes which are posted on the Edelweiss website.  If actions are needed between board meetings, the action is noted with the minutes of the next meeting.  The meetings have been held quarterly and the most recent quarterly financial statement is also posted on the website in addition to year- end financial statements.  


The Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday May 28th at the Edelweiss Pool.   There will be a potluck lunch at noon followed by the business meeting at 1:00 PM.  The agenda will include, the president’s welcome, minutes from the 2010 meeting, the treasurer’s report, and the manager’s report which will include information on weed control and the new water use reporting requirements.  This all will be followed by the election of three new Board members.  We hope to see you there, as the annual meeting is a great opportunity to ‘meet and greet’ your fellow Edelweiss members and to participate in the business of our community.  
Tom Lasater

ltlasater@gmail.com
**********************************************
General Manager’s Message by Dick Volckmann  
**********************************************

As this is printed, Washington Pass is still several weeks from opening – the latest opening in many years.  As an example, Winthrop’s 49er Days is scheduled for the first weekend in May (6-7-8).  This will be only the 3rd time in 35 years that the pass will not be open for the event.  Reports are that there is still 60 feet of snow over Route 20 at the bottom of the principal avalanche chute off Liberty Bell.  But in Edelweiss the forest floor is showing signs of the first flowers and the trees are starting to bud out, so spring may actually be on its way at last.  

In addition to the reapplication of lignin sulphanate to Homestead and   Highland Roads, treatment will also be extended to the portion of Cassal Road from Homestead Road to the swimming pool.  Although funds are not available to treat all the roads in Edelweiss, anyone who would like to have lignin applied to the road in front of their residence can contact McHugh’s Excavators at 509-997-6394.  The cost of the application should be approximately $1.00 per lineal foot of roadway.  .

The Washington State Department of  Health, Office of Drinking Water recently has issued a mandate to all public water systems to begin compliance with their new ‘Water Use Efficiency’ Rule (WUE).  Basically, water systems such as Edelweiss’s are required to set goals for reduction of water loss – that loss resulting mainly from leaks in the piping system.   The goal for all systems by 2017 is a 10% loss of water which has, in our case, been pumped from our wells.  At our upcoming annual meeting, we will have the opportunity to discuss this rule and how it may affect each individual homeowner. At that time I will attempt to answer any questions you may have.

The WUE rule will not have any immediate effect on the individual water consumer.  The only major effect will be that the General Manager will be required to submit a progress report to the Office of Drinking Water before July 1st of each year.  The report must state the percentage of water loss we are experiencing, our goals as to decreasing water loss and what measures we are taking to decrease that loss.  Of course we have no way of knowing the amount of our current loss, because currently we are not reading meters, and thus do not know how much water is 
being delivered to individual services vs. amount of water pumped from the wells.  This, however, is not a concern to the Office of Drinking Water at this time.  They want us to report an estimated amount of water loss, so that, (and I quote) “water system managers will become accustomed to filing the report”.

As I indicated, the rule will not have an immediate effect, however there is a significant long-term effect. The WUE mandates that all public water systems must be metered by January 2017.  This means that by that time, we will be required to have installed and read water meters on all hook-ups in Edelweiss.  


Our system has become a ‘hodge-podge’ of  various types of meters over the years.  Over the next five years our system will need to be completely standardized so that we will be able to read the meters remotely.  This will allow an operator to record metered water usage directly on a hand-held device.  The data will then be fed into a computer which will calculate usage, fees, etc.  We are currently determining the best (and least costly) methods to accomplish this standardization, and we will be keep you informed as we become more familiar with the options.   To begin the standardization, the Board of Directors has approved a requirement that all new water installations will require a ‘coiled pit setter’ meter vault, which will make installation and service of the meter easier, and will allow for simpler application of the remote-read system.

Ok, so here is a quiz about bears. Answer true or 
false. (Answers at the bottom of the page)

1-They are cute.

2- They are cuddly.

2- They won’t eat garbage.
3- They hate birdseed.

4- You can leave food in your car if you roll up the
     windows. 

5- They can smell food 10 miles away.

Last spring and summer we experienced a plethora of ursus americanus, caused primarily by the species becoming far too closely adapted to living among homo sapiens.  
So here’s the litany again.  At the first sign of bears – or even before:
- Bring in the bird feeders.  Don’t worry, the birds will find
   food elsewhere.
- Protect your garbage –bring it indoors or store it in a bear-

  proof container. Checkout www.bearierBins.com or call 
  888-433-6920 for information.
- Don’t leave food in your car.  Even a candy bar in the  

  glove compartment can invite a bear to spend the night

  in your vehicle. And they aren’t especially neat.

- Feed your pets inside the house.

- Don’t leave your house with only a screen door barring

  entry.  One paw does it all.
- If  you see one, don’t throw rocks, or yell “Bad Bear!”
  (They hate that and it hurts their feelings.)
(1- True, 2- False, 3- False, 4- False, 5- True)
We hope you don’t, but if you have a ‘problem’ bear hanging around your house no matter how careful you have been, please don’t call Edelweiss Management, but call Cal Tresser, Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife at 509-322-4356.  

We love living in Edelweiss because of the wildness of the area; part of that wildness includes the critters that were here before we were.  So respect them, enjoy them, but try not to invite them into your living room. 

Control of noxious weeds in Edelweiss has, in the past, been  done by licensed pesticide contractors.  Up until recently, the results of the contract work have been satisfactory.  However, last year it was observed that several areas of noxious weeds were left untreated.  Also, it was noted that some of the native, non-invasive plants were killed by careless herbicide application by the contractor.
The Board of Directors has approved a plan that will allow EMC management to control noxious weeds, such as white-top and knapweed (also know as barnaby) on Edelweiss common property.  This will have several advantages:


Lower cost – the cost of materials will be much less than the cost of hiring an outside contractor.  EMC staff are on salary, so labor costs will not be an issue.  


Better accuracy - EMC staff having a more vested interest in getting it right, and will be much more diligent in making sure that the correct plants are treated.

Repeat treatment - EMC will have the ability to monitor the effect of the herbicide treatment, and will be able to spot-treat areas of re-emergent growth of noxious weeds as they occur.

Availability - EMC will have closer control of the timing of the herbicide treatment and will not be dependent on the availability of an outside contractor.

I am in the process of obtaining the certification required by the State of Washington to apply the appropriate chemicals to noxious weeds in Edelweiss.  Once we are in position to carry out the work, EMC will announce to the membership, through the newsletter and by email, of the timing of the application of herbicides.  This will allow anyone who might not want to be in the area to be absent during the application.  Also, to avoid application of herbicides on the right of way in front of their property, anyone who wishes, will have the opportunity to pull the weeds in that area prior to the application.  

Special thanks are due to Linda McWhirter who has agreed to apply her botanical skills to assist in the location and identification of the noxious weeds on EMC property.

As always, Craig Hook and I wish to thank you all for your support and encouragement, and we look forward to seeing you at the annual meeting on May 28th.
Dick Volckmann

emcdvol@gmail.com
509-996-9897
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